
 

2022-2023 Honors Leadership Council Application 

Be a part of a new leadership tradition for the Honors College! 

NEW AS OF FALL 2022: The Honors College is combining the Honors College Senate with the 
Honors College House Leadership positions to create the Honors Student Leadership Council. 
Each Honors College house will still have two student leaders. House Leaders will also meet with 
Honors College staff to discuss Honors College programs and provide student feedback. Students 
selected to join the leadership council will be responsible to co-run their Honors College House, 
along with typical Honors College Senate duties that include: meeting with Honors staff regularly, 
plan and host social and service events, and build upon the Elements of Honors within the Honors 
College community. Serving as a House Leader is an opportunity that can help you develop as you 
work towards earning your Digital Badge in Leadership.  

The Leadership Council will consist of 10 student leaders (two leaders per Honors House). Among 
the 10 leaders, two students will be selected as leaders of the leaders - one acting as the Procedural 
Chair and one as the Secretary.   

Purpose: The purpose of the Leadership Council is to build and strengthen the Honors student 
community, encourage co-curricular activities through a point system, and establish deeper bonds of 
mentorship among students and faculty/staff. The leadership council members will also act as a 
liaison between students and Honors College staff.  

Responsibilities of the members of the Leadership Council (this is not a definitive list, in part, 
due to this being a newer leadership position for a newer feature of the Honors College, and thus 
part of the leaders’ responsibility is to develop the aspects of the position, as well as the Houses 
themselves):  

 Must attend biweekly meetings with all Honors Leadership Council representatives and Honors staff 
representative in the fall - date and time TBD (once a month in the spring semester) 

 Must communicate weekly with your co-house leader 
 Create two events for your house per semester (with each event touching on a different element of 

Honors: cultural, community service, academic, leadership or social event). Houses can host events 
together.  

 Post on your house's social media platforms at least once per week  
 Post in your house's GroupMe message board at least once per week  
 Establish and maintain House-specific traditions and events  
 Must attend other general Honors College events outside of your House events (at least two per 

academic year)  
 Help with general Honors College events, that will include: set up, flow of the event, tear down, etc. 

(at least help with two events per academic year)  



 Motivate participation with House members  
 Serve as a resource for House members  
 Assist Honors College staff with House logistics (point tracking, events, etc.)  
 Actively participate in discussion based around Honors College programing. Be the voice of the 

students.   

Leadership Opportunities within the Council: Among the 10 house leaders, two students will be 
selected as leaders of the leaders - one acting as the Procedural Chair and one as the Secretary.   

Procedural Chair Responsibilities:  

 All of the general member responsibilities plus:  
 Create a meeting agenda for the monthly meetings  
 Run the regularly scheduled meetings  

 Coordinate with Honors College staff to discuss general matters with the Leadership Council   
 Be the leader of the Leadership Council  
 Resolve any and all issues within the Leadership Council  

Secretary Responsibilities:  

 All of the general member responsibilities plus:  
 Take detailed notes of each monthly meeting and send to all members concluding the meeting  
 Work directly with the Procedural Chair to help run and lead the Leadership Council   

*You must check the Interest in Leadership Position box in order to be considered for these positions.  

Benefits of being a member of the Leadership Council:  

 Gain transferable skills for your resume: community development, communication, problem solving, 
critical thinking, leadership, event planning, social media management 

 Ability to build and grow the Honors community  
 Be the voice of the general population of Honors College students  
 Work closely with Honors College Faculty and Staff   
 Connect with your peers  
 Help other students create a sense of belonging into the Honors College community  
 Serving as a House Leader is an opportunity that can help you develop as you work towards earning 

your Digital Badge in Leadership 

Requirements to apply:  

 15+ FGCU credit hours  
 Honors academic good-standing   
 Availability to meet with all House Leaders as required 

*The Honors Houses are non-residential, meaning that although they are called "Houses" they have 
no impact on Housing & Residence Life.  

 


